
 

 

State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 

NOTICE OF TEMPORARY SUSPENSION 

REVOCATION OF ACCREDITATION 
 
February 15, 2023 

 
 
Timea Majoros, Ph.D.   
Myro Enterprises Corporation dba Delta Environmental Laboratories 
685 Stone Road Suite # 9 - 12 
Benicia, CA 94510 
 
Dear Ms. Majoros,                                                                             Certificate No. 1857 

 
Pursuant to Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Act (ELAA) Section 100915, Myro 
Enterprises Corporation dba Delta Environmental Laboratories (Delta) Environmental 
Laboratory Accreditation Program (ELAP) accreditation is IMMEDIATELY SUSPENDED. 
Delta shall discontinue the analysis of samples for all Fields of Accreditation. In 
addition, Delta is hereby noticed that its Certificate No. 1857 is REVOKED.  
ELAP arrived for an on-site investigation and site assessment of Delta at 11:15 am on 
February 15, 2023. ELAP spoke with the laboratory director to request access to the 
laboratory. The laboratory director denied access to the laboratory during regular 
business hours. Pursuant to ELAA section 100865, ELAP may revoke the 
accreditation for a laboratory that does not allow an on-site assessment during 
regular business hours. Thus, ELAP is revoking the accreditation for Delta. 
ELAP attempted the on-site assessment of Delta to ensure the competency of the 
laboratory to perform environmental analyses, particularly for drinking water Fields of 
Accreditation (FOA). Because Delta did not allow ELAP access to the laboratory, 
ELAP could not verify Delta’s competency to perform drinking water sample analysis. 
In order to protect public health, ELAP is temporarily suspending all FOAs for Delta 
pursuant to ELAA section 100915. 
If you disagree with the Temporary Suspension, you may request a hearing not later 
than 20 days from the date on which the notice is received.  
If you disagree with the Revocation, you must submit a written request for a hearing 
within 20 days of receipt of this Notice. The hearing shall follow the timeline described 
in ELAA Section 100910 unless you request an extension. If you do not request a 
hearing within 20 days of receiving this Notice, the State Water Board may revoke the 
permit without a hearing. 



Timea Majoros - 2 - February 15, 2023 

Please note that the current accreditation for Delta expires on February 28, 2023, and 
there is no pending application for reaccreditation with ELAP. Delta’s accreditation will 
expire by operation of law on February 28, 2023.  
Should you have any technical questions or require further assistance, please contact 
Jennifer McClaren at Jennifer.McClaren@waterboards.ca.gov. For any legal inquiries 
or clarifications, please contact Nickolaus Knight, Attorney with the Office of 
Enforcement, at nickolaus.knight@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Christine Sotelo, Chief 
Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program 

 
Cc: 
Alexandria Turner, Enforcement Supervisor, CA ELAP 
Nickolaus Knight, Attorney III, Office of Enforcement, State Water Board 
Laura Mooney, Attorney III, Office of Enforcement, State Water Board 
Jennifer McClaren, Environmental Scientist, CA ELAP 
Robert Brownwood, Asst. Deputy Director, Division of Drinking Water, State Water 
Board 
Elizabeth Berg, Assistant Director, Enforcement and  Compliance Assurance Division   
US EPA  
Peter Husby, Region 9 Laboratory, USEPA 
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